
Ops Chiefs Meeting 
Date | time 10/22/2019 10:00 AM 

Attendees: ☒ACY 

☒BNC 

☒CDF 

☐CFD 

☐CMF 

☒DIX 

☒FRF 

☒MTZ 

☐OES 

☒ RVS 

☒SUC  

☒SUI 

☐TRV 

☒VAC 

☒VLJ 

☐VVF 

☒XSO 

Other Attendees: 

Agenda Items 

Topic  Moderator 

☐ TO’s Update  

• Looking to do quarterly training county wide 
o Upcoming: 

 FFD – FF survival 
 BNC – Refinery incident 
 Annual wild land 
 4th? 

• Active threat class in VLJ coming up 
• Possibility of Haz Mat series coming to the county 
• 11/8 boat training in BNC with NAP, CHP – 

 

☐ EM Update  

• Very poor attendance. Is there value in continuing this meeting? 
• County needs to decide how to proceed, Matcham to contact county 

OES 

☐ SCBA Identifiers 

• No update 

Renucci 

☐ Peer Support Guideline 

• Sent to FC’s – no feedback yet 

Matcham 

☐ Red Flag Flags 

• Hartford provided draft guideline 
o Members to review, provide feedback 

• Could be less than $50 per station 
• Common messaging throughout county 
• Hartford stepping out of project -given to group 

 

Hartford 

 Evacuation Guideline  
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• CalFire Evacuation/repopulation plan being amended and adopted in VAC & 
FFD 

• Potential for chief guideline passed out 
 

☐ Red Flag Warnings 

• Idea to Fire Chiefs for direction 

Matcham 

☐ Policy 14 – Tactical Retreat 

• (Munn) For both emergency and non-emergent traffic/ tactical retreat, if 
operating on a VFIRE channel, dispatch centers will not be able to do any of 
what you would be asking dispatch centers to do, including using tones.   

• (Munn)For the tactical retreat, I would like to add that the IC may or should 
say “BREAK BREAK, standby for a Tactical retreat” and then broadcast the 
message. 

• The update is intended to differentiate between a tactical retreat and an 
emergency evacuation. 

• Matcham to modify draft and resend it for review  

Palmer 

☐ [Topic] [Presenter] 

Roundtable 

☒ACY 
• Napa with prepo ST for red flag 
• Possible PSPS  
☒BNC 

• 2 new recruits in week 2 of 4-week orientation 
• Captain test complete – awaiting Chief’s interview 
• SAFER Grant approval to hire 3 FF/PM 

o Will be creating a 3-person Truck 
☒CDF 

• Humboldt ST prepo in Williams 
• Type 1 helo at Sonoma during red flag 
• Green Valley trying to start FireSafe community  
• Met with CMF regarding possibility for training burn, 212, FOBS HEQB, etc 

o Possible for annual training 
• Contact Latta directly for equip left on scenes 

☐CMF 
☒DIX 

• Trying to hire to get 3-0 on both engines 
☒FRF 

• Nothing to report 
☒MTZ 

• New Chief on board 
☐OES 
☒RVS 

• Truck back this week 
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• 2 extra on type 3 this week (Wed-Thur) for red flag 
• Working with dispatch to coordinate hospital notification for MCI’s through Kaiser Vacaville 

o Avoids delays on transport 
o Allows hospital to electronically poll available beds 

☒SUC 
• Structural issues at station 32 

o Temp repairs in place 
☒SUI 

• Freddy said it all 
☐TRV 
☒VAC 

• Nothing to report 
☒VLJ 

• Nothing to report 
☒XSO 

• 1 in training, 1 in backgrounds 
• IRIMS app available in app store 

 

Good of the Order 

☐ Next Meeting:     11/26/2019 10:00 AM 

 

[Presenter] 

☐ [Topic] [Presenter] 

☐ [Topic] [Presenter] 

☐ [Topic] [Presenter] 

☐ [Topic] [Presenter] 

☐ [Topic] [Presenter] 
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